
Minute on FUM personnel policy 
Cornwall Meeting 
 
 
Nurture Coordinating Committee (NCC) recently requested that monthly meetings consider a 
minute conveyed to NCC by Brooklyn Monthly Meeting.  That minute concerned the personnel 
policy of Friends United Meeting, of which we are members. 
 
Cornwall Monthly Meeting approved the following minute today [date unknown]: 
 

Cornwall Monthly Meeting is not in unity with respect to the mission and operations of 
Friends United Meeting.  However, it is profoundly disturbed by the discriminatory hiring 
practices of FUM.  It encourages New York Yearly Meeting to engage in FUM’s transition to 
grow into an organization that more closely conducts itself consistently with Quaker 
testimonies of equality, particularly through our continued representation on FUM’s Board.   

 
 
Peter Phillips, clerk 


